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TORONTO PFLAG VISION 
 

Toronto PFLAG is a charitable 
organization that speaks for a more 
accepting Canadian society by 
providing support, education and 
resources to all people who wish to 
grow in their understanding of sexual 
and gender diversity. 
 
Toronto PFLAG actively assists in 
the recognition and growth of gay, 
lesbian, bisexual, transgender, 
transsexual, two-spirit, intersex, 
queer and questioning persons, and 
their families and friends, within their 
diverse cultures and societies. 

 
                

 
 

NEXT SUPPORT MEETINGS 
 

Wednesday 
 

April 2, 2014 
 

7:30 p.m. 
 
 

Kimbourne Park  
United Church 

200 Wolverleigh Blvd.,  
Toronto, ON M4C 1S2 

 
 

 
 

 
 



    

 

 
 
 

A message from your President 
March 5, 2014 

 
 

An invitation to visit with Deputy 
Mayor Norm Kelly chased away any 
February blahs I was feeling and 
replaced them with a refreshing 
feeling of optimism and opportunity 
for positive change at Toronto City 
Hall.  
 
It was my absolute pleasure to meet 
with Deputy Mayor Kelly and be 
given the opportunity to share with 
him news about Toronto PFLAG, 
our work, our families and the ways 
in which our volunteers are actively 
engaged in the community.  
 
Since our meeting, I am proud and 

happy to share with you the news that Deputy Mayor Kelly will join 
Toronto PFLAG and our invited guests at the Podium on Friday, May 
16th, 2014 at 12:30 p.m., where he will read the Proclamation at the 
ceremony to acknowledge IDAHT, the International Day Against 
Homophobia and Transphobia. At this ceremony at Toronto City Hall we 
will raise the Pride Flag in the company of our Allies on Toronto City 
Council and our friends, allies and supporters in the LGBTTQQI2S 
Community.  
 
Mark your calendars for Friday, May 16th, 2014 at 12:30 p.m. and join us 
at the Courtesy Flag Pole at City Hall as we welcome Deputy Mayor 
Kelly to our Flag Raising event.   
 
On February 11th, whilst Deputy Mayor Kelly and I were discussing our 
plans, Mayor Ford was requesting the Pride Flag be removed from the 
courtesy flag pole, where it was being flown for the duration of the Sochi 
Olympic Games as was being done in cities all across Canada.  How 
disappointing that in the year of World Pride, when the eyes of the world 
are focused on Toronto, that the Mayor chose to ask for the Pride flag’s 
removal.  Perhaps the meaning of the words in the IDAHT Proclamation 
read by Mayor Ford on May 17th, 2013 was not understood by the Mayor. 
 
Facebook 
On Thursday, February 13th, Toronto PFLAG and Egale Canada held a 
joint press conference to announce the changes Facebook was 
launching to afford individuals the opportunity to list the gender identity of 
their choosing and providing options including two-spirit, gender variant, 
gender fluid, gender questioning, trans, and transgender. Individuals can 
also choose who can see their custom gender.  Both Toronto PFLAG 
and Egale were proud and excited to be part of this important media 
venture and lauded Facebook for taking this important step in 
recognizing some of the most marginalized people in our society today. 

 

Olympics, Circuses and Balloons 
Speaking of marginalized groups and individuals I know any good 
feelings I had about the Sochi Olympics were overshadowed by 
sadness that families like mine are living in fear in Russia.  After the 
Closing Ceremonies I read an article online by Andrew Wheeler that 
set me thinking – it was called, “Hitler Had a Circus and You Bought a 
Balloon.”  It was sobering reading.  In the lead-up to the Olympics 
Vladimir Putin ramped up the vitriol against LGBTQ.  And what did we 
do?  We sent our athletes, made him welcome in our quarters, and 
took pictures with him….  We bought a balloon!! 
 
Summing up how I felt about the Olympics in one word – I felt 
impotent.   
 
Remembering a PFLAG mom 
On March 3rd, Mary Jones died.  Mary’s son Keltie attended Toronto 
PFLAG’s Support Meeting on Wednesday 5th, and opened the meeting 
by sharing these reflections on his Mother. 
 
Mary Jones died on March 3, 2014 of complications from Parkinsons. 
She is remembered for her active involvement in the gay community 
and her pioneer work with Parents and Friends of Lesbians and Gays, 
in Brampton and Mississauga, near Toronto Ontario. 
In the early 1980s, when her daughter came out, Mary wondered what 
she had done wrong as a mother and what a psychiatrist could do to 
“fix” the problem. Mary eventually talked to another parent, Anne 
Rutledge and learned about gays from books and meeting them. When 
Anne was leaving the region, Mary decided to allow her name and 
phone number to be published in Chatelaine Magazine’s list of self-
help groups. Many people would phone Mary and she would direct 
them to different agencies, suggest books to read and encourage 
people to attend their monthly meetings to talk about their own 
journeys.  
When some of her papers were donated to the Canadian Gay and 
Lesbian Archives, it was staggering to see some of her tallies of how 
many people phoned her in one month. This very quiet and introverted 
person eventually appeared on television, the radio, in newspaper 
articles including Ann Landers and two movies by the National Film 
Board to promote love and acceptance. She also spoke about her 
experiences to her monthly meetings and various conferences saying 
parents would one day celebrate their gay and lesbian children. She 
supported other parents to start their own chapters of PFLAG. Mary 
and her husband, Laurie educated hundreds of high school students 
with their visits and discussions. 
When I came out it was such a pleasure to walk with them along with 
other PFLAG members at the Toronto Pride Festival and to hear the 
roar of approval. My parents once wrote a letter to the editor saying 
that they had the perfect family because they had one of each-a 
lesbian daughter, a straight daughter, a straight son and a gay son. I 
am so proud to have had such perfect parents that have made such a 
difference to the world, to so many individuals and families. 
 
We are thankful for Mary and Laurie, PFLAG pioneers, and send our 
heartfelt condolences to their family.   

   Irene Miller 
 
 

 



    

 

 
 

 

 
 

 



    

 

 
 

 
 

 

March 2, 2014 DIVA BRUNCH 
 

 
Toronto PFLAG parents were out in force at Ganzi restaurant for the Diva Brunch which is held on 
the first Sunday of every month.   
 
The day's "Diva"  was the lovely Tynomi Banks who entertained diners with her charm and wit.  Our 
thanks to those who attended and bought raffle tickets in support of Toronto PFLAG. 
 

 
 

Rick Green, Marla Green, Tynomi Banks, Irene Miller, Anne Creighton and Gary Miller 

 

 



    

 

 
 

 

PFLAG Proud To Play Night at the Raptors game. 
 

What a game! What a success. 
 
Thank you to everyone who helped the 2nd Annual Proud to Play achieve all of its goals! We did 
ourselves Proud with this event; and had a great time connecting with GSAs, and the Community at 
large. 

 

 
 

Rexdale LGBTQ in attendance, with Susan Gapka, Alfredo Scaini of The Gay Squad events, and 
Tom Spence of Forte: Men's Choir. 

 
(side note: the painting is one of many artworks created by Rexdale youth) 

 
 
 
 
 



    

 

 
 

Forte singing the national anthems. 
 

 

 
 

Amy Creighton, Jamaal Macgloire and Anne Creighton before the game.  

  

 



    

 

 
 

 
Mary Jones died on March 3, 2014 

 

 
Laurie and Mary Jones 

 
In the following brief tribute, Mary-Jo Callaghan shares with Mary’s children the 
impact Mary had on our lives. 
 
     There are people in this world that cross your path and that make a difference in 
your life......your Mom was definitely one of those people!  Mary was a true activist 
and pioneer in the LGBT community. The endless hours she selflessly spent taking 
telephone calls, sending out information while encouraging and supporting parents 
as well as gay people went mostly unrecognized except by those she helped. I'm 
sure at times she must have been very weary answering all those endless phone 
calls but Mary had a way of making each person she talked with, feel that she had 
all the time in the world to hear their particular story.  She was a wonderful listener 
and completely non-judgmental. She knew how difficult it was for many parents to 
make that first phone call to PFLAG. She would tell them that it was clear how 
much they loved their kids for having the courage to make that first call.  After 
talking with Mary, you just knew that things were going to get better!   
      She gave Jim and I not only information but kindness and understanding on our 
own journey of knowledge, acceptance and eventual celebration of our two gay 
sons. With her support and enthusiasm, we, along with a few other parents, were 
able to form a PFLAG support group in Sarnia.  Mary Jones was indeed a 
remarkable woman and Jim and I were privileged to have known her!  
 

 



    

 

 
 
 

 

Canadian Safe Schools Network 
Conference 

 

Team Toronto PFLAG was out in full force for 
another day of meeting students, teachers and 
administrators from Canadian Schools attending 
the CSSN Conference.  Dave Fraser of CSSN joined 
Michael Ain, Marla Green, Irene Miller, Anne 
Creighton and Bryn Hendricks at our Toronto 
PFLAG booth, during one of the few quiet moments 
of the busy day. Marla, Anne and Irene also 
presented a workshop on Diversity and Inclusion 
and along with Bryn, engaged the students in a 
discussion on how inclusive their schools are.   
 

 
 

Anne and Irene had a conversation with two 
Keynote Speakers whose stories and presence at 
the conference touched many people.  I want to say 
a special Thank You to  Carol Todd who shared 
remembrances of  her daughter Amanda Todd, and 
Leo Barbe who told his personal story.  
 

 
 

 

Affirming United Churches 
 

Toronto PFLAG is not affiliated with any 
particular religion and we are in fact blessed with 
a body of volunteers of different faiths.   
Increasingly though we are invited to speak with 
congregations who are exploring becoming 
Affirming congregations, and this we are happy to 
do. 
 
On February 26th, Irene Miller and Anna Grosman 
attended an evening at Royal York Road United 
Church where Irene participated on a Panel along 
with Kim Chiotti, a psychotherapist working with 
adults seeking support; Terry Davies, member of 
Richmond Hill United Church, part of Affirm 
United; and Kevin Shortt, who shared his coming 
out story.   
 
The meeting was well attended and both Irene 
and Anna participated in the lively discussions.   
 
Shown below, Anna, Kim, Kevin, Irene and Isobel 
Raven who organized the evening Panel 
Discussion. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 



    

 

 
 
 

 
 

Upper Canada College 
 

Toronto PFLAG speakers were invited to UCC to lead a Round-Table Discussion 
attended by a group of Independent School Nurses and Guidance Counsellors.   
 
Anne Creighton, Anna Grosman and Irene Miller enjoyed the opportunity to hear how 
some independent schools are fostering positive and supportive environments for all 
students including those who are LGBTQ and were able to share information to help 
others now and in the future. 

 

 
THANK YOU 

 
Toronto PFLAG wants to offer a heartfelt ‘Thank You’ to the wonderful people who 
have recently made a donation to Toronto PFLAG.  Your donations are allowing us 
to continue offering our 24/7 Telephone Support Line, our Monthly Support 
Meetings and our ongoing outreach and community support.  
 
If you would like to help, you can make a donation through the secure servers at  
CanadaHelps.org (charitable donation receipts are issued automatically), and if you 
wish you can specify that your donation remain anonymous, or you can choose to 
honour someone or a special occasion.   
 
Or you may send a cheque to  

                  Toronto PFLAG, 200  Wolverleigh Blvd., Toronto, ON, M4C 1S2.  
              (charitable donation receipts will be issued for amounts of $20+) 
 
DONATE NOW 
     http://www.canadahelps.org/CharityProfilePage.aspx?CharityID=s70090 
 

Charitable Registration BN: 891493348RR0001 
 

 
 

http://www.canadahelps.org/CharityProfilePage.aspx?CharityID=s70090

